The pupils of the Sisters of the Missions' Convent Schools won first place at the recent Christchurch Competitions for physical display, when they gave a very fine exhibition of club swinging. Their performance was commented upon in particularly complimentary terms.

An ordinary fortnightly meeting of St. Patrick's branch of the H.A.C.B. Society was held on last Monday evening in the Hibernian Hall, Bro. G. Getson, B.P., presiding. Sick pay to the amount of £5 15s was passed for payment to six members. Two candidates for membership were initiated by the president. The balance sheet for the quarter ended March 20 was adopted. Several members congratulated the branch on the substantial sheet for the quarter ended March 20 was adopted. Several members congratulated the branch on the substantial increase in all the funds, especially the management fund. Accounts for £51 10s 11d were passed for payment. The following were elected to vacant offices:—P.P. for management committee, Bro. R. O'Brien; V.P., Bro. E. L. M'Keon; delegate to dispensary board, Bro. E. L. M'Keon The branch discussed matters in connection with the dispensary, and decided to pay the levy recommended by the dispensary board. The special summoned meeting for the nomination and election of trustee was adjourned till May 1.

the nomination and election of trustee was adjourned till May 1.

At St. Mary's Church, Manchester street, the principal ceremonies of Holy week were duly observed, including the blessing and distribution of palms on Palm Sunday, and Adoration of the Cross on Good Friday. Solemn High Mass was celebrated on Holy Thursday, there being good congregations at all the services. There was Fligh Mass at 11 o'clock on Easter Sunday, celebrated by the Rev. Father Dignan, S.M., who also preached on the Resurrection. The music was excellently rendered by the choir, under Mr. W. H. Corrigan, with Mrs. Cronin at the organ. The The music was excellently rendered by the choir, under Mr. W. H. Corrigan, with Mrs. Cronin at the organ. The High and Side Altars were very tastefully decorated. There were large congregations at all the Masses and at Vespers. Many approached the Holy Table at the early Masses. At Vespers in the evening an impressive discourse was preached by the Rev. Father Eccleton, S.M., on the day's festival. Mass was also celebrated on Easter Sunday in the suburban churches of the parish.

on the day's festival. Mass was also celebrated on Easter Sunday in the suburban churches of the parish.

There was Pontifical High Mass in the Cathedral on Easter Sunday at 11 o'clock. His Lordship Bishop Grimes was celebrant, the Rev. Fathers Graham, S.M., assistant priest; the Rev. Fathers Eccleton, S.M., and Hanrahan, deacons at the throne; the Rev. Dr. Kennedy, deacon, and Rev. Father McDonnell subdeacon of the Mass, and Very Rev. Father Price, Adm., master of ceremonies. The Bishop addressed the large congregation on the Resurrection, and imparted the Papal and Episcopal blessing. The music was Weber's Mass in G, finely rendered by the choir, with Mr. Alfred Buuz at the organ. The High Altar was most tastefully adorned with choice flowers, and the sanctuary with palms and other foliage plants, and brilliantly illuminated in the evening. There were Pontificial Vespers, and solemn benediction of the Blessed Sacrament in the evening, the occasional sermon being preached by his Lordship the Bishop. He also cordially thanked all church workers for devoted services during that and preceding days, and after Vespers the choir were entertained at the episcopal residence by the Very Rev. Administrator. Mass was celebrated on Easter Sunday at all the suburban churches of the Cathedral parish.

Holy Week was observed with the usual completeness

Very Rev. Administrator. Mass was celebrated on Easter Sunday at all the suburban churches of the Cathedral parish.

Holy Week was observed with the usual completeness in the Cathedral, commencing with the office of Tenebrae on last Wednesday evening, when most of the clergy of North and South Canterbury were present. Pontifical High Mass was celebrated on Holy Thursday morning. His Lordship the Bishop was celebrant, Very Rev. Dean Ginaty, S.M., V.G., being assistant priest, Rev. Father Tubman, S.M., deacon, Rev. Father Daull, S.M.A., subdeacon, Very Rev. Deans O'Donnell and Bowers deacons at the throne, and Very Rev. Father Price, Adm., master of ceremonies. Procession and Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament at the Altar of Repose in the Sacred Heart Chapel followed. After Tenebrae in the evening a sermon on the Blessed Eucharist was preached by the Rev. Father O'Hare, and watchers throughout the night were provided by the Hibernian Society. There was a large congregation on Good Friday morning. The ceremonics were commenced at 9 o'clock by his Lordship the Bishop, with the Rev. Father Graham, S.M., assistant priest. Rev. Father Hyland deacon, Rev. Father Eccleton, S.M., subdeacon, Rev. Dr. Kennedy and Rev. Father O'Hare deacons at the throne. The Passion was sung by the Rev. Father Richards, Daull, S.M.A., and Hanrahan. Adoration of the Cross, during which offerings were made for the Holy Places, was followed by the Mass of the Presanctified. At the devotion of the Stations of the Cross in the afternoon by his Lordship the Bishop, the circuit of the Stations was made by the Rev. Father Hanrahan. Benediction was given with a portion of the True Cross in a rich reliquary, which was then exposed to the veneration of the faithful. After Tenebræ a sermon on the Passion was preached by his Lordship the Bishop. On Holy Saturday Solemn High Mass was celebrated by the Very Rev. Father Price, Adm., the Rev. Fathers Hanrahan and McDonnell being deacon and subdeacon respectively. The ladies of the Altar Society are deser

In the Cathedral on last Monday evening the Rev. Father Creagh, C.SS.R., at the invitation of his Lordship the Bishop, organised the Arch-Confraternity of the Blessed Sacrament, which had been established in the Cathedral Sacrament, which had been established in the Cathedral Father Creagh, C.SS.R., at the invitation of his Lordship the Bishop, organised the Arch-Confraternity of the Blessed Sacrament, which had been established in the Cathedral parish during the mission last year. There was a large congregation and over 500 members, more than 200 of whom are men, were enrolled. The confraternity is divided into sections, and dedicated to particular saints. Each section is allotted certain rows of seats, at the head of which, and along the nave is raised a distinctive banner under which the members of that particular section occupy places. Each section is under a prefect, with a subprefect. The women's sections occupy the Gospel side, and the men's branch the Epistle side of the Cathedral, and are to have separate meetings, alternately on the first and second Tuesdays of each month. Miss Redmond and Mr. J. P. Young were appointed secretaries of the respective branches, and other officers are designated 'orderlies,' whose duties are confined to meetings only. Necessary funds are to be provided by voluntary contributions. One of the essentials of membership is monthly Communion and a general Communion twice a year. It is intended that a retreat shall be preached each year, and the Rev. Father Creagh has consented to conduct the first should he be in New Zealand at the time. After the Rev. Father Creagh had explained in detail the duties of membership and the numerous spiritual advantages attached to it, his Lordship the Bishop before imparting the episcopal blessing, said his first and foremost thought on beholding the crowded gathering was to return thanks to our dear Lord in the Blessed Sacrament, and then to express his gratitude to the devoted sons of St. Alphonsus Ligouri for their unflagging work, which had wrought such wondrous results in their midst—a notable example being the spectacle presented that evening. The Redemptorist Fathers would always be recognised as the founders of the confraternity, an organisation which he had great hopes of the Cathedral congregation. The spi

DIOCESE OF AUCKLAND

(By Telegraph from our own correspondent.)

In connection with the visit of the Irish delegates to Auckland, communications have been sent out to Dargaville, Whangarei, Waihi, Hamilton, and Gisborne, from which places replies are expected. A meeting will be called shortly in the city to make arrangements for the reception and public meeting.

shortly in the city to make arrangements for the reception and public meeting.

A representative gathering of Catholic University students, taking part in the N.Z. University Colleges' debating and athletic contests, participated in the outing arranged by the Auckland branch of the Newman Society. A luncheon was given at the Mon Desir Hotel, and addresses were given by his Lordship Bishop Cleary, Rev. Father Edge, and Rev. Father Bartley (Wellington). The students were taken by launch to Rangitoto, and the outing concluded with a picnic tea at Milford Beach, Takapuna. A special Mass was offered for the students, which was celebrated in the morning at the Catholic Orphanage, Takapuna.

celebrated in the morning at the Catholic Orphanage, Takapuna.

Rev. Brother George has received the following letter from his Lordship the Bishop:— Dear Brother George,— On my own behalf, and on the part of the Catholic community generally, I write to tender to you, and to all concerned with you in the magnificent success of the St. Patrick's Day displays, our deep sense of obligation to you and to them. The whole demonstration was a credit alike to your and their training and skill and organising capacity, and there was no Catholic present but was proud of the children and their teachers and the Catholic schools on that day. Will you do me the kindness of conveying the deep sense of my appreciation to all who were associated with you in that great triumph.

The office of Tenebræ was held at the Cathedral on the evenings of Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday. On Thursday Pontificial High Mass was celebrated at seven o'clock, after which there was a procession of the Blessed Sacrament to the Altar of Repose. In the evening Rev. Father Wright preached on the Blessed Eucharist. On Good Friday, the Mass of the Presanctified was celebrated by his Lordship Bishop Cleary, Rev. Father Holbrook being assistant priest, Rev. Fathers Ormond and Smiers being deacon and sub-deacon respectively. The devotion of the Stations of the Cross took place in the afternoon. In the evening the sermon on the Passion was preached by Rev. Father Tormey. The choir, under Mr. Hiscocks, rendered the Tenebræ music excellently. The Masses on Easter Sunday were at 6, 7, 9, and 11, o'clock. At the early Masses large numbers approached the Holy Table. Pontifical High Mass was celebrated by his Lordship the